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Dear   
 
Thank you for your email of 30 July 2022 to the Ministry of Defence (MOD), seeking information 
about the award of the General Service Medal (GSM) with clasp for the Campaign in Dhofar 
Oman. 
 
You requested the following information: 
 
“Do you have a list of how many GSMs were issued for the Campaign in Dhofar Oman, and 
who they were issued to? 
   
If so, can I have a copy?” 
 
I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 
 
A search for the information has now been completed within the MOD and I can confirm that 
some information in scope of your request is held. 
 
Prior to 2005 the Tri- Services, Army, Navy and Royal Air Force (RAF), were responsible for 
awarding and distributing their own honours and awards.  When the Ministry of Defence Medal 
Office (MODMO) was established in 2005 all the historic paperwork held by the Tri-Services 
was passed over and held by MODMO for future reference.  Unfortunately, only the 
documentation collated at the time is held.  
 
I can confirm that the MODMO only holds the figures for the number of General Service Medals 
(GSM) with clasp Dhofar, awarded to those who served in the Army.  The medal rolls, if they 
ever existed, for the Navy and the RAF were never passed to the MODMO and, due to the 
passage of time, are no longer held.  
 
There were circa 5,460 GSM 1962 with clasp Dhofar issued to members of the Army according 
to the medal rolls held. 
 
The table below has been extracted from the MODMO database and shows all medals and 
clasps relating to the campaign that have been despatched to eligible members of the Tri-
Services since 2005. 




